
 

March 5, 2018 

Dear Editorial board,  

This material is based upon work supported by the Willamette University Mary Stuart 

Rogers Science Collaborative Research Program Endowment.    

Sincerely,  

 

 

Kendra Mingo CRA 

Director for Faculty Research and Resources 

Research Compliance Officer 

Office for Grants and Strategic Initiatives 

Willamette University 

900 State Street 

Salem, OR 97301 

Office: 503-370-6617 

Email:  kmingo@willamette.edu 
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